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Staffing
We are currently seeking a Precision Machining Instructor for the 2023-2024 school year.

Professional Development

This month, instructors engaged in professional development on the effective use of rubrics to enhance feedback. Instructors expanded their
knowledge of feedback and grading rubrics, how to enhance through the rubric creator in Canvas, and were given the opportunity to collaborate
in constructing a new rubric for an assessment.

American Culinary Federation Educator of the Year
Chef Brian Mendenhall was named Educator of the Year at the 2023 American Culinary Federation President's Gala. Chef Mendenhall was
nominated by former student, Alex Stash. Alex attended Southport High School while attending Central Nine.

ProStart

Chef Brian Mendenhall's Culinary team of Mackenzie Devries (CG), Remi Landis (CG), Jimmy Muller (CG), and TK Kappes (FComm) earned third
place in the Culinary competition at this year's ProStart, which was held in Muncie, Indiana on March 5-6. Genna Holt (PM) and Anna Crecelius
(SP) earned Silver in the Baking competition. A huge congratulations to Kali Labtrip (Home Schooled), who won First Place in Baking and Pastry
and will be moving on to Nationals in July.

Evaluation
Formal observations by Mr. Joe Preda and Mr. Mike Quaranta continue.

STUDENT SERVICES

Marketing/Recruiting
2/6 Presentations at Perry Meridian HS
2/7 Presentations at Center Grove MS North
2/7 Benchmark Grant Teams Meeting for Nineovations Grant (ACRT)
2/8 Clark Pleasant MS 8th Grade Meeting
2/9 CNA Interviews
2/14 ECE Interviews
2/15 Whiteland HS/MS 8th Grade Parent Night
2/16 CNA Interviews
2/17 CNA Interviews
2/21 ECE Interviews
2/21 Whiteland HS/MS 8th Grade Parent Night (Second One)
2/22 Center Grove MS 8th Grade Lunch and Learn
2/23 ECE Interviews
2/23 Greenwood MS Presentations
2/27 ECE Interviews
2/28 ECE Interviews
2/28 Exercise Science Interviews

Marketing/Recruiting
Student Services Coordinators met with students having issues.Parent/teacher conferences were held to work through student issues. Recruitment
presentations continue as Student Services Coordinators prepare for 2023-2024 enrollment.

Administration / Student Services Office
Registration has begun at the partner high schools. Awards Day preparation has begun. Nineovations summer camp is being planned for June 7-9.
Worked with GWEC students regarding program requirements.

Supportive Services
Enrollment for second semester VU courses occurred. Preparations for NTHS Ceremony have begun. Met with students for attendance intervention.
Met with several students with social/emotional issues.




